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                              1st February, 2022 

 
 

 
 
10 Downing Street, 

London, 
SW1A 2AA 
 

 
Dear Prime Minister, 

 
 
I have written to you on numerous occasions regarding the lamentable/deplorable 

treatment of autism by your and previous governments.  Children are not being 
diagnosed on purpose, then labelled and treated as if naughty.  This is virtually 
opposite to the treatment for autism and is harmful to the child.  By stopping any 

responsibility and then blaming the child and the family the damage caused to a child 
is enormous, as I can testify after a 12-year case study on Child X. 

 
You have not communicated or lifted one finger to help these children; if anything you 
have made things worse through your inability to finance care.  This cover-up is a 

national disgrace and should be independently investigated as the corruption starts at 
the top; only then can the harm done to these from childhood to adulthood be atoned 

for and begin to be rectified. 
 
Please explain why any of this is honourable.  

 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Howard Lamb 
DC 
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